Journeys
By Gail Rodger

I believe it was CS Lewis who taught that a call to a vocation in the church is not owned by the individual but by the entire communion of believers.  The my of ‘my vocation’ must not be confused with the my of ‘my shoes’ or ‘my toys’, he reminds us.  When you feel the call of God, it often begins as an individual nudge of the spirit, yet it is within the community that the call is confirmed and strengthened.  I found the courage to step out in faith and embrace my call within the community of love at Saint Andrew, and so began a new journey, marked with milestones. 
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The milestones that mark the journey are useful in that they allow a pause, a breath, if you will, to say a more formal thank you.  My convocation ceremony, receiving my Master of Divinity this month was a milestone on my journey.  A time for me to say thank you to you, the people of Saint Andrew: for the words of encouragement spoken; the prayers, both those I heard and those I didn’t hear but felt; the financial help from many places known and unknown; for the listening when I needed to vent; the holding of me while I wept; and for sharing the joyful celebrations of each step taken.  The pause of gratitude includes acknowledging work done, and the support of the community of all believers that allows the work to be done. 
In the autumn of 2015, I began classes at Vancouver School of Theology in what felt like a new beginning, another milestone.  Four years later, many more milestones have been passed, markers of celebration and remembrance, of hellos and goodbyes, of rituals enacted and vows spoken.  No matter the personal journey, for each of us the common thread is our lives in community.  Romans 14:19 reads, “Let us then pursue what makes for peace and mutual upbuilding.”  To live depending upon each other for guidance, encouragement, prayer, and companionship is to live into God’s call in our life.  It is the ‘us’ of the verse, working side by side for God’s kingdom on earth.  And while we work, hearing the stories of others enriches the community.  I thank God for St Andrew’s parishioners walking with me, and for all the voices that have been and are still part of my journey.  I encourage you to lean on each other during your own personal journeys, as I speak from experience when I say, it will enrich your life.  Bless you all!  Amen. 
